
Youôve heard the saying ñWhat 
Happens in Vegas, Stays in Ve-
gas.ò  People adapt that saying 
quite frequently to their personal 
situations and locations.  For ex-
ample, Vivian Cline and I said 
when we attended the Southern 
Conference Annual Meeting in 
Virginia a couple years ago, that 
ñWhat Happens in Virginia, Stays 
in Virginia.ò  Of course, we were 
only having fun with that state-
ment!   
I suppose it comes from previous 
generations who spoke about 
things that happened in their 
homes and did not want them told 
outside their home.  For example, 
if there was an alcoholic in the 
home, you did not talk about that 
outside the home.  Or, if there 
was abuse of some kind happen-
ing within the home, no one was 
to talk about it outside the home.  
Or, maybe one member of the 
family was involved with some-
one outside the home that they 
should not have been involved 
with.   You get the picture.  It in-
volves shame and embarrass-
ment.  Those situations in our 
home make us ñsecret keepers.ò 
Things are changing.  Some peo-
ple are realizing that if light is not 
shed on certain situations, then 
change cannot occur.  We have 
recently heard about abuse 
caused by NFL players to their 
wives, girlfriends, and children.  
The light has been shined in the 
darkness and hopefully the NFL 
will take this opportunity to open 
up a discussion, so that physical, 
emotional, and sexual abuse be-
comes an issue that people can 
deal with rather than hide.   

Have you had family situations 
that you would rather hide than 
talk about?  Of course, we all 
have those situations.  Some 
situations are more delicate than 
others, and we have to be ready 
to talk about them.   One thing we 
must realize is we carry those se-
cret keeping habits from our fami-
lies of origin to our church family.  
If we were ñsecret keepersò as 
children in our families, we most 
likely become ñsecret keepersò as 
adults and ñsecret keepersò in our 
church.   
In an article entitled 5 Reasons 
Why Keeping Family Secrets 
Could Be Harmful by Suzanne 
Handler, MEd, we are given the 
following reasons that being a 
ñsecret keeperò may be injurious. 
1. Keeping secrets within any 
significant adult relationship can 
cause a breakdown in communi-
cation. The bond between the 
adults may be irreparably dam-
aged. 
2. Keeping secrets from children 
should be carefully thought 
through. Children are extremely 
perceptive and may become 
alarmed or anxious if they sense 
something of a serious nature is 
being hidden from them. 
3. Trust is severely compro-
mised when family members 
learn that a secret, especially one 
that is compounded by a lie, has 
been hidden from them. 
4. Keeping traumatic secrets can 
result in excessive stress for the 
person carrying the burden of 
knowledge, even when that si-
lence is thought to be the best 
possible option for all concerned.   
Physical symptoms such as anxi-
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ety, headaches, backaches, 
and digestive problems often 
can occur when disturbing 
secrets are internalized, 
rather than shared, espe-
cially over a long period of 
time. Persons harboring such 
discomfort often turn to alco-
hol, or other addictive sub-
stances, to mask their pain.  
                      Continued on page 2 
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During its August meeting, the church Deacons 
were informed that the weekly offerings were not 
adequate to meet the operational expenses of 
the church. As often happens, the offerings dur-
ing the summer months had significantly de-
creased. The Deacons decided that the congre-
gation should be informed of the situation and 
encouraged to participate in resolving the finan-
cial needs. 
 

It was decided that the month of September 
would be designated as a time of ñSacrificial Giv-
ing.ò Church members would be asked to bring 
their giving up-to-date and, as possible, to go the 

extra mile with a one time ñsacrificialò offering. 
The response was great.  In September, 
$2,628.00 has been given. Also, a challenge 
made by Lou Grandmaision will be given the first 
week in October. The treasurer reports that all 
bills have been paid, and the general fund ac-
count has a positive balance going into October. 
The congregation is to be commended for their 
response. As always, the Lord is gracious. Our 
challenge now is for everyone to keep their giv-
ing current. If so, we should be able to finish the 
year in good shape. 
 
                                                    Church Deacons 

Continued from page 1 

It is important to remember that both the person 
keeping the secret, as well as those who live with 
the ñsecret--keeper,ò including young children, 
can experience similar physical and mental 
health issues. 
When we ask people to keep secrets about who 
they are because we cannot accept the truth, we 
are complicit in their suffering.  We believe in a 
God that represents truth.  For a person to be 

whole and live an abundant life, their truth should 
be known and accepted, otherwise, the family is 
not healthy.  Our behavior in the church family is 
an extension of our behavior in our families of ori-
gin.  Part of Godôs work in our lives is to help us 
realize who we are and why we behave in a par-
ticular way.  Allow God to help you recognize 
those destructive behaviors in your life and set 
you free.  That is part of the work of our loving 
Parent.    

Sacrificial Giving 

God Helps Us Become Whole 

The Rev. Dr. Dosia Carlson, musician, minister, community builder, teacher, and leader, 

will be honored on October 19, 2014, with a celebration and dedication of the Dosia Carl-

son Community Center at Church of the Beatitudes in Phoenix, Arizona.  The Youth Cen-

ter will be rededicated in her honor.  Dosia is a friend of Bethany, having spent much time 

with us during her visits and volunteer work at Abernethy Laurels.  We send Dosia our 

congratulations and best wishes as she is honored by her church and community. 

                                                                                                            Submitted by Lou Grandmaison 

Dosia Carlson Community Center 

          October Meet & Eat  
      will be at Geppetoõs Pizza on Friday, October 17, at 6:30 pm.  

     Join in having a great time of Fun & Fellowship at this event.  

Bring your family and friends with you!  
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 BETHANY HOMECOMING    September 21, 2014 

 

Catawba County CROP Hunger Walk 
Sunday, October 19, 2014 Å Newton, NC 

Southside Park - Newton, NC   

  Registration: 1:30 p.m.  Walk: 2:00 p.m. 

   ECCCM will furnish bottled water, lemonade and a variety of cookies.  

We hope to have several praise bands in the park that day for everyone to enjoy. 
 

Contact Louise Setzer for more information. 

Did you know that Laity Sunday is October 19,  2014? 

Come, watch and listen to your fellow church members leading the worship. 
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The Community Blood Center of the Carolinas 

(CBCC) will be here in our church fellowship hall on 

Wednesday, October 15, from 3:00 pm - 6:00 pm as 

we sponsor our second blood drive with this nonprofit 

community based blood center.  They are the primary 

blood supplier to 21 regional hospitals, serving pa-

tients that live in 16 North Carolina and 3 South Caro-

lina counties. They subscribe to a community-based 

blood banking philosophy.  That means that commu-

nity donors know that the blood they give stays in 

our community first - helping family members, 

friends and neighbors.   

This valuable organization plays a crucial role in our 

community, providing the blood required to treat can-

cer, cardiac, transplant, trauma, and other patients in 

our region's hospitals.  Collected locally and used lo-

cally - every drop stays in our community saving local 

lives;  that is what makes the Community Blood Cen-

ter of the Carolinas such an important resource. 

For us to continue to sponsor a drive, it is imperative 

that we recruit donors who will support our efforts.  

Our goal is to have at least 20 plus donors.   

If you can be a donor, please plan to give.  If you can-

not be a donor, please ask family members, friends, 

and neighbors to give in your place.  Since the major-

ity of our donors come from outside the church, please 

call and give a personal invitation to someone you 

know who has been a donor at Bethany in the past.  

Let's get the word out!  

We ALL Have the Power to Heal.  It's in Our 

Blood. (R) 

       

                           Eddie and Donna Ervin 

BETHANY  TO  SPONSOR  FALL  BLOOD  DRIVE  

 

Community Fun Festival  

Fun, Face Painting & Games  

Free Food & Good Music  


